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Local visitor - a roe deer fawn. Photo by David White 

Please send articles to: 

 ebmag.as@rmcommunity.co.uk 
 

Available online at  

www.raleighmissioncommunity.org.uk/east-budleigh-parish-magazine 
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The information in this edition is correct at the time of printing but for 
the latest updates please visit  

https://www.raleighmissioncommunity.org.uk/  

Dear friends, 

Writing something in advance is treacherous these days because by the time 
you get to read this, everything could have changed but here goes regardless. 

The U.K. wide lock down restrictions are loosening by the day only needing to 
be applied in specific areas. So far (!) the South-West has been barely touched 
in comparison with more densely populated areas, something to be truly  
thankful for. 

The three Church of England churches in Budleigh Salterton, East Budleigh and 
Otterton are open for public worship on Sundays again and it becomes           
immediately apparent who and what you have missed. Normal, everyday things 
like having a drink in the pub, a meal at a favourite restaurant, and for me,   
seeing all the happy faces in church again for the first time in ages. 

The Rhythm of our lives has been interrupted and we are busily getting back 
with the beat. Going to church is a habit like any other habit. Having a healthy 
set of habits is no different for our spiritual wellbeing than it is for our physical 
wellbeing and mental state. 

“Healthy body healthy mind” is an old adage to which I would add “healthy  
spirit” to include the whole person. For a flourishing life one needs to look at 
oneself holistically. 

Developing a healthy set of religious habits which may include private prayer 
and communal worship does for your spirit and mental health what gym    
membership does for your physique. 

It builds you up and you develop spiritual strength and resilience. And you    
certainly need that in life. Jesus never promised anyone an easy life. Having 
lived one himself he could say with perfect confidence “In this life you will have 
trouble, but take heart for I have overcome the world” (John 16:33) 

Love and prayers, 

Martin 

 

If you are housebound or would like a chat or advice 
on how to access help, please contact:  
Hanneke Coates on 01395 567037 

https://www.raleighmissioncommunity.org.uk/
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The Church Matters …… 
Following All Saints’ Church opening on 
Sundays for individual private prayer 
from Sunday 21st June, the               
Government, the Diocese and the 
Church of England took the next step of 
allowing churches to open for Sunday 
services with effect from 4th July. Due 
to the constraints within our Church, 
the PCC had to: assess how many    
people we could seat at social           
distances; assess how people could 
move around the Church as the aisles 
are all less than 2m wide; complete a 
new risk assessment; consider opening 
on another day for private prayer; and 
identify any additional cleaning         
requirements. 

Consequently, we decided start Sunday 
services on Sunday 12th July and have 
the Church open for individual private 
prayer on Wednesdays. We sent            
e-mails, updated the website and put 
up notices around East Budleigh about 
the opening times. 

On Sundays, the Church is only open 
for the service and, on Wednesdays, it 
is open from 09.00 to 19.00. If you 
would like more information about  
either of these, please contact me 
(details below). 

The “Support during Lockdown” page 
on the RMC website provides all the 
current information: 
www.raleighmissioncommunity.org.uk/
support-during-lockdown.html and for 
the latest news, activities/events and 
information: 
www.raleighmissioncommunity.org.uk/ 

- the “Latest News” is towards the 
bottom of the Home page. 

The RMC churchwardens will have had 
a meeting on 29th July to: provide 
feedback on the church opening       
arrangements; review the services in 
the churches; and plan services for the 
rest of the year for sanction at a Joint 
PCC meeting in September – you will be 
able to see the outcomes on the RMC 
website 
www.raleighmissioncommunity.org.uk. 

PCC 
If there is anything that you wish the 
PCC to consider, please let one of us 
know. The current PCC members are: 
Vicar and Chair: Rev’d Martin Jacques 
Associate Priest: Rev’d Karen Young 
Churchwarden (ex officio): Marilyn 
Hobbs and Paul Kurowski 
Secretary: Penny Kurowski  
Treasurer: Maria Malinowska 
Deanery Synod Rep: Margaret Briggs 
Safeguarding Rep: (vacant) 
Electoral Roll Officer and Lay Chair: 
Richard Bunting 
Members: Jane Buckland-Wright,  
Jenny Hill (Cashier), Christine Newall 
and John Robertson. 

Safeguarding 
If you see something that’s not right 
relating to children and/or vulnerable 
adults, please contact Paul Kurowski 
(013957 742942) our interim-
Safeguarding Representative for East 
Budleigh. 

Paul Kurowski, Churchwarden 
Tel: 01395 742942 e-mail:  
churchwarden.as@rmcommunity.co.uk 
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Friends of All Saints’ Church 

2020 Events 

The Friends’ Committee met virtually on Monday 6th 
July – there is not much to report as we cannot hold 
events involving a lot of people in one place. Some ideas 
were discussed for further development which could 

involve socially distance walk-and-talk in the Churchyard. 

The final decision about the University of Exeter Chapel Choir’s Christmas 
Concert, planned for Friday 11th December, will be announced in the October 
Parish News, on the website and through social media channels. 

Parish News 

Thanks to all the distributors of the Parish News. 

We are in the process of re-confirming with our advertisers and we thank 
those that have signed up with us again and we welcome new advertisers. 

Without the advertisers and regular distributors, delivering a free copy of the 
Parish News to every household in the Parish would not be viable –   a       
massive ‘THANKS’ to all of them and to the editorial, proofing and  production 
team. 

The Parish News is always available on the RMC website: 
www.raleighmissioncommunity.org.uk/east-budleigh-parish-magazine.html. 

Friends’ Fund Raising … forecast is £0 for 2020! 

Without the Friends’ events and activities generating money, we have advised 
the PCC not to expect any funds for work on the Church in 2020. 

You can support the Friends by joining as a Friend and/or entering the   
monthly draw in the 200 Club and/or making a donation – for details of how 
to do this and information about the Friends, events and brief updates see: 
www.raleighmissioncommunity.org.uk/friends-of-all-saints.html. 

If there is anything that you would like the Friends to do / try, please let us 
know by e-mail: friendsofallsaintschurch.as@rmcommunity.co.uk. 

Friends’ Committee 

The Friends’ Committee members are: Angie Canning, Elizabeth Smith,        
Jenny Hill, Christine Newall, Kate Ponting, Claire Duffield, Jess Hill,                 
Elliott Hamilton, Maria Malinowska, Christina (Tiggy) Dickinson,                       
Charles Abram, Martin Jacques and Paul Kurowski.  

Paul Kurowski Chair 
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EAST BUDLEIGH GARAGE - CORONAVIRUS UPDATE 

We are pleased to say that we are now open Monday to Friday 8.30am to 5.30pm. 

However, there will be times when the reception is not manned. If you should ring 
and are not be able to speak to a member of staff, please leave a message on the 

answerphone, 01395 445595, and we will call you back as soon as possible. 

As always, should you require urgent assistance you can phone our Emergency 
Number 07709413323. 

WE THANK YOU ALL FOR YOUR UNDERSTANDING DURING WHAT HAS BEEN              
A VERY DIFFICULT TIME FOR EVERYONE. 

East Budleigh Tennis Club 

How COVID-19 changed the tennis club. 

Our AGM coincided with the beginning of the lockdown. The committee decided 
that as the court might be closed for several months we would not make any 
charge to members or to the public for using the court this year. 

As the extent of the lockdown increased it was decided that in the event of   
reopening we would have to put in place new booking and playing                   
arrangements. When the restrictions on tennis were removed at the beginning 
of June we opened the court and limited use to members only. Precautions 
were taken to protect members and to comply with the government and LTA 
guidelines. In addition we introduced online court booking. We were one of the 
first tennis courts to reopen and our membership dramatically increased        
because people wanted to exercise, it was free to join and had online booking 
facilities. 

Membership is now in excess of 120 including many families in the village. 

One sad aspect of the new changes was giving up the booking desk at Monty 
Elliott’s. Monty has supported the EBTC since its beginning in 1977 and has    
always enjoyed seeing members and guests come to Battlesdon to book the 
court. Monty will miss the contact but we feel that he must be protected and 
our members have found online booking a boon. Membership of the club is now 
restricted and we will be unable to allow guests to play during the summer. 
However, new membership remains open to local families and former members 
who have not renewed so far this year. 

Brian Martin 
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Raleigh Mission Community website 
 

Thank you to Penny Kurowski for all the hard work 
 she has put in to maintaining and improving our  
website for so long. The baton has now been  
passed to Lucinda Stuart-Banks at St. Peter’s,  
our new webmaster.  For any contributions to the website the email remains 
the same… website@rmcommunity.co.uk.  Welcome to the job - Lucinda!  

East Budleigh with Bicton Parish Council 

After jumping through several hoops in respect of Health and Safety, the    
Council has now opened the public toilets. Additional daily cleaning and        
sanitising procedures are in place. Unfortunately, this unexpected event was 
not budgeted for, so the Council is searching for grants to cover the shortfall. 

A meeting took place with a representative from the Planning Department 
about replacement of trees in front of the phone mast. We have emphasised 
the importance of getting this planting done in the Autumn and hope that     
Vodafone will now meet their obligations. 

Councillor Fiona Ward has begun the task of working on long-term plans with 
Clinton Devon Estates to plant more trees and potentially introducing Nature 
Trails to inform walkers of the abundant wildlife around us. This is early days 
and in due course the public will be consulted. Councillor Walters is also     
working on updating our Emergency Plans. 

Live Council meetings are still proving problematic. There are no meetings in 
August, so hopefully we might be back to the “New Normal” in September. But 
all our decisions and reports are available on the website. 

Finally, we still have a vacancy for another Councillor. We need someone who is 
prepared to be very active with reasonable IT skills, who will take on tasks to 
protect and improve our Parish.                                                                             
Clerk: Judith Venning clerk@eastbudleigh-pc.gov.uk 01395 489155. 

All Saints East Budleigh Church Hall 
Following Government and Church of England guidance, we had to close the 
Church Hall in March. Recent developments mean that we can look at opening 
the Hall subject to all the guidance, restrictions and requirements to provide a 
safe environment for everyone. We are working with our regulars to, hopefully, 
open the Hall for use from 1st August - please check with your class providers 
and the website: https://www.raleighmissioncommunity.org.uk/church-hall.html. 

https://www.raleighmissioncommunity.org.uk/church-hall.html
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      Window Cleaners  
       covering East Budleigh  

                and surrounds 
 

• Windows and frames cleaned 
every time. 

• All work guaranteed to your  
 complete satisfaction. 
• Fully insured and DBS (CRB) 

checked. 
• Friendly, professional service. 
• Gutters cleaning and pressure  
 washing services available. 
• Established 2002. 

 

Telephone 07739 743 409 to  
arrange your quotation. 

Please visit our website for more  
information www.amrs.co.uk  

 

Let your panes be our pleasure..... 

 
Our email address has 

changed, please send articles 
to  
 

ebmag.as@rmcommunity.co.uk 
 

 

East Budleigh Church Hall 
  The church hall has lovely views 

across the village and  
surrounding countryside.  

It has a modern kitchen and is  
available to hire for  

functions and activities. 
Please contact:  

Richard Slade 01395 443609 or 
church office 01395 443397 

http://www.amrs.co.uk/
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Our Churchyards 

Churchyard Volunteering 

The proposed Churchyard volunteering sessions have proved to be quite popular 
with 11 coming to the session on Friday 19th June and a 11 on Friday 17th July 
within all the latest constraints, eg, social distancing and bringing our own tools. 

So far this year, 22 people have volunteered in the Churchyards … our thanks go 
to everyone as there is always plenty to do! 

Our thanks also go to all those who come up and do work at other times, eg, 
strimming and tidying the Garden of Remembrance, painting the edges of the 
steps and removing the vegetation in and around the memorials close to the 
Church. 

Following a suggestion to have two sessions per month to try and catch-up on 
some of the work, we plan to have sessions on the first and third Fridays in     
August and September. Anyone can join in … we meet by the shed in the old 
Churchyard … bring your own tools and refreshments and we’ll let you know 
what needs doing! 

The dates are: 7th and 21st August and 4th and 18th September. 

Wild Life – going Bats! 

At 21.15 on Thursday 16th July, we met up with Kate Ponting and Sarah Butcher, 
a bat expert, to find out which bats, if any, fly around the Churchyard.              
Sarah provided guidance on using the various detectors … Sarah’s detector 
clipped onto her iPad was soon picking up and recording the bats. We detected 
five of the 16 bat species in Devon (18 in the UK): Common Pipistrelle, Soprano 
Pipistrelle, Serotine, Noctule and a Myotis (variety to be confirmed by Sarah). 
We had several sightings of the Pipistrelles in the Churchyard. There may have 
been a far-off Barbastelle (to be confirmed). As we were having so much fun (!), 
around 23.00, we strolled up to the Recreation 
Ground and detected a Brown Long-Eared bat. 

Please visit and enjoy the Churchyards –        
they are wonderfully peaceful places for quiet       
contemplation and a haven for wildlife 

Penny and Paul Kurowski.  
Tel: 01395 742942;  
pandp@kurowski.me.uk or  
churchyard.as@rmcommunity.co.uk 
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News from Salem Chapel  
Sadly we have to inform you that the Chapel and Schoolroom are closed for the 
duration of the Covid 19 emergency.  

Larder report : July 2020 - looking ahead  

In April, May and June demand on the Exmouth Community Larder has been 2.8 
times the previous year. Supplies valued at £21,000 were delivered, based on 
costing the packages we give out at the best prices we could buy. Donations of 
food have provided 80% of that need; cash donations have more than made up 
the difference, adding to our reserves. Because of this we have not applied for 
any special grants.  

Our greatly expanded volunteer staff are paid nothing, but with the many shifts 
they could cost up to £15,000 over the 3 months if paid at minimum rates - so 
the credit should go to our volunteers as well as to our donors!  

Looking ahead, the end of "Shielding", the phased end of "Furloughing" and 
likely growth in "Universal Credit" can create a frightening increase in the scale 
of the problem. Universal Credit usually leaves claimants with five weeks of 
nothing, followed by an income far below previous expectations without       
relieving the monthly expense of long term contracts and debts.  

The Larder currently has many small shifts to spread the load and keep workers 
well distanced; there are lots of people who offered to volunteer but have not 
yet been called into active service. So the expectation is that more people, 
more shifts and maybe more people working per shift as the 2m distance rule is 
relaxed, will enable The Larder to rise even to a massive challenge. However, 
this does depend on food and cash donations coming in at their present level or 
increasing!  

We rely absolutely on the support of the whole community of Exmouth and   
surrounds ......... Exmouth, Lympstone, Exton, both Woodburys, both Budleighs 
and Otterton and places in between, from where donations come and where 
we currently deliver. We even have some donations from ex-Exmouthians, now 
moved away! If that support slows down or dries up, we would need           
substantial help - the total need is now valued at more than £7,000 per 
month, as outlined above, and will very likely increase. So we are MOST 
GRATEFUL TO THE WHOLE COMMUNITY!!!!  

T H A N K Y O U !!!!  
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GENERAL YOGA CLASSES 
 

WITH NICKY HARDY 

at 
 

EAST BUDLEIGH CHURCH HALL 
 

 

EVERYONE WELCOME! 
 
 

JOIN US TO REDUCE PHYSICAL AND  

MENTAL STRESS 
 
 

WEDNESDAYS ­ 9.30am 
& FRIDAYS AND SATURDAYS   

10.00am 
 

I have been studying & teaching yoga for 

more than 15 years, and am a fully  

insured member of the  

British Wheel of Yoga 
 

For more information please contact  
 

Nicky on 01395 568 906 or  

exhale_yoga@yahoo.co.uk  

 

 

ebmag.as@ 

rmcommunity.co.uk 
 

Next edition  

of the Parish News 
 

Items for the October  

issue of the  

magazine to be sent to  
 

ebmag.as@rmcommunity.co.uk 
 

by 4pm on Sunday  
14th September  

please 
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Village Hall Update 
I am very pleased to say that we are confident of being able to re-open the   
Village Hall and play area on the Village Green with effect from the 25th July. 
As you can imagine there has been quite a considerable amount of preparation 
work to get to this stage and I hope to put forward proposals for re opening to 
the Trustees at our meeting on 21 July. 
 
All our friends and hirers will be contacted over the next few days with details 
of the inevitable Covid 19 Secure guidelines which we have to follow and the 
temporary changes to terms and conditions of hire. 
However I am sure we all will make allowances so that the Hall and play area 
can re open, if in slightly different format, but for the benefit and well being of 
us all. 
 
On another topic can I add my thanks to the excellent efforts carried out by the 
East Budleigh in Bloom Volunteers in completely renovating the flower border 
next to the Shop which was in a very sorry state. 
The result is both very attractive and will provide a range of herbs for the     
benefit of all. 
 
Finally there is a vacancy for a Trustee and  Treasurer on our Committee. We 
have a great group of Trustees and the involvement in the Village Hall is both 
interesting and rewarding. 
Please give these roles some thought and if any one would like to chat over the 
roles and  
responsibilities  
please give me a  
ring. 
 
Chris Dearsley, 
Chairman,  
Village Hall  
Trustees. 
Contact:  
01395 743437 
Mobile:  
07866 660196 
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EAST BUDLEIGH IN TIMES PAST - YOUR DAILY PINTA by Betty Pyne 

This appeared in the East Budleigh Parish news in February 1998 but I don't  
suppose many will remember it!!  

Before 1924, it was the custom for the residents of East Budleigh to collect their 
milk from Mr. John Carter at Wynards Farm. He left the village and went to   
Bicton Farm and, about the same time Betty Pile and her sister, Gir left school 
and came home to live and work with their parents Sam and Alicia at Pulhayes 
Farm. 

Until that time, the dairy herd of about 20 cows, a mixture of Devons, South 
Devons and Red Devons, were managed by Mr Dagworthy. He looked after 
them, milked them and then sold the milk to a Bessie Barns in Budleigh          
Salterton. The arrangement was called “letting the dairy”. Barns Road takes its 
name from the field, now built on, in which Bessie kept her pony, this being the 
only means of transport that tradespeople had in those days.                         
When Mr Dagworthy left Pulhayes, Bet and Gir took over the milking and    
started their own round in the village. The milk transported in churns by pony 
and cart and the villagers would bring out their jugs to be filled. This practice 
continued until the early 1950’s when the milk was bottled. “Peter”, the pony 
that used to pull the milk cart, often had to be kept in the stable overnight     
because he would be difficult to catch in the field first thing in the morning! 

Betty Pile married Arthur Pyne in 1931 and Betty moved away from Pulhayes to 
farm with Arthur at Greendale Farm, Woodbury Salterton. On the death of 
Betty’s father Sam they returned to support Alicia, to carry on with the farming 
at Pulhayes. As well as milk, cream and butter were made on the farm and sold 
along with eggs from the farm’s chickens. Surplus scald milk was fed to the 
calves. 

Gir left the farm later to join the army and became a F.A.N.Y. First Aid Nursing 
Yeomanry. 

Muriel Bolt helped Arthur Pyne with the milk round from 1952 onwards. Always 
after the round was finished all the empty milk bottles had to be washed and 
left clean and ready for the next milking. 

Eventually the milk round was taken over by Cyril Hayman at Thornmill Farm 
and then later by Express Dairy. 
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East Budleigh in Bloom 

Mission accomplished! The community herb garden project, funded by the  
Village Hall and Community Shop, went ahead at the end of June on one of the 
hottest days of the year. We are pleased with the result and hope that          
everyone will enjoy seeing and, next year, using all the different herbs. We plan 
to fill any gaps with some more varieties as time goes on. 

We are planning to hold our AGM in the autumn, the date to be announced in 
the next edition. We will organise some form of fund raising event on the same 
day, but we are, of course, unsure of what we will be allowed to do by then. 

Enjoy our pretty floral village. Happy gardening! 

If you have any queries please                                                                                  
contact the secretary, Jon Roseway, 
01395 488739. 

Photos by Rosie Conner & Peter Bowler 
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East Budleigh with Bicton WI  
We have put meetings on hold until September at the earliest, and the     
committee are staying in our posts until the situation 
improves.  
Meanwhile we continue to send all members a 
monthly newsletter email (hand-delivered to those 
with no email). For July, in addition to a “Flower of 
the Month” competition, we sent out a quiz on local 
towns and villages, and held an Acrostic competition 
- see the results in the next Parish News. The winner 
of the June Flower of the Month competition was 
Elaine Whitehead’s poppy. 
To find out more about our WI please contact our 
President Pam Terry on 01395 742015. 

Our beautiful 
churchyard 
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Aerial Services 
(Mike Cummings) 

 

• Same Day Service Available 

• 7 Days a Week 

• Repairs & Reception Problems 

• Digital Aerial Upgrades 

• CCTV Systems 

• Wi-Fi Hotspots 

01392 279513 | 07836 641635 

NO CALL OUT CHARGE -  
FREE ESTIMATES 

www.aerial-services-
mikecummings.co.uk/cctv 



18 

 



19 

 



20 

 



21 

 

Local wildlife pictures from David White 

An Emperor dragonfly laying 
eggs. 

A couple of what superficially 
looks like black headed gulls - the 
one in the foreground is, but the 

other has a jet black, not dark 
chocolate coloured head, a heavier 
& bright red beak & all white wing 
tips - this is a Mediterranean gull. 
An uncommon visitor to our area. 

The side by side shot makes for 
easier identification.   

We are lucky to have a few pairs 
of swift breeding near the edge of 

our village  

Male banded demoiselles 
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Over 30 years experience 
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 Yettington Village Hall -   
For further information, please visit www.yettingtonhall.co.uk   

Otter Valley Association 
 

We are going to start offering local small-group walks comprising a walk leader 
plus 5 walkers maximum.  
The next walks will be posted on our website www.ova.org.uk and interested 
walkers will need to email feredayh@gmail.com requesting a place on the walk 
offered. Please include a contact telephone number. I will let people know by 
email if they have a place on the next walk. When we have reached the          
maximum number of 5 walkers, the walk will show 'fully booked'.  
We will be adhering to the current Covid-19 guidelines which are valid on the 
day of the walk without exception. No-one will be allowed to just turn up  
without an invitation. 
  

Jon Roseway 

All Saints Church East Budleigh Facebook page - 
 

To find us, type www.facebook.com/AllSaintsChurchEastBudleigh/ into the   
address bar or in Facebook search for All Saints Church East Budleigh. 
 

If you are unable to get to Sunday services at the moment, Revd. Martin is 
currently sharing 
his reflections on 
the readings each 
week via a video 
on YouTube  
which you can 
access easily from 
our Facebook 
page. 
 
Just one of the 
ways to catch up 
with news from 
All Saints. 

http://www.yettingtonhall.co.uk/
https://www.ova.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/AllSaintsChurchEastBudleigh/
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Do you have a picture that captures the 
‘Spirit of the Heaths’? 

This summer, as many of us have enjoyed 
more time to explore and connect with 
the landscape, the Pebblebed Heath  
Conservation Trust (PHCT) team are    
excited to launch a new and exciting   
project, asking for a photo that captures 
what is so special about our heaths. 

‘The Heaths and Me’ aims to explore 
through photography, the range of      
experiences and feelings we have on or 
about the heaths and asks our many   
visitors to define exactly what this place 
means to them. 

As land managers, alongside our      
heathland colleagues at the RSPB and 
Devon Wildlife Trust we understand what 
makes the Pebblebed Heaths special; the 
habitats that are present, the wildlife 
they support and the historical features 
that are under our care. We also put a 
good deal of thought into how we engage 
with people to enable them to              
understand why the heaths are important 
and how to help us care for them. But 
with this project we want to dig deeper 
into why the heaths are important to the 
people that choose to spend time here. 
We recognise the strong sense of        
connection between local communities 
and the heaths. But those associations 
are diverse and not always tangible or 
simple for people to explain. But these 
often-overlooked details are important 
and help make up the story of the heaths, 

why it is special, and its spirit. 

The project is being led by Kim and Kate 
at the PHCT helped by volunteer, Andy 
Thatcher who is also studying for a     
Masters in Photography, at Falmouth 
University. As well as providing a valuable 
archive, Andy will be selecting a number 
of contributions which he feels             
communicate something personal and 
individual. He'll then be adding his own 
photograph in response and bringing  
images and words together into a series 
of pieces for an exhibition next year. 

With most people having access to     
camera or a mobile phone we hope this 
will make it easy for as many people as 
possible to contribute and take part. 
Whether you are an experienced,        
amateur or a smart phone snapper; 
whether your photo captures                
den-building, sunrises, swimming dogs, a 
favourite stream or wildlife close up, on 
the open heath or deep in a plantation, 
all contributions will build up the story of 
this much-loved landscape. We hope   
everyone will be inspired to share their 
own image of their heaths. 

Between now and September look out for 
our social media posts and pop-up       
reminders across the site to prompt you 
to contribute different types of image. 

This isn’t a typical photography           
competition and we are not looking for 
the 'perfect shot', rather the sense of 
place or the moment or feeling it          
captures. So, snap a photo next time you 
are out on the heaths, scroll back on your 
phone or dig out something older from 
the album! 

Continued on page 27... 
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Share your photos on Facebook, Twitter or Instagram using the hashtag 
#TheHeathsAndMe, or alternatively by emailing mail@pebblebedheaths.org.uk  
Further details of the project can be found at www.pebblebedheaths.org.uk 

Kate Ponting BEd (Hons), Countryside and Communities Officer 
Tel: 01395 443881  Visit us at www.clintondevon.com 

http://www.clintondevon.com/
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G B Building &  
Maintenance 
Conservation Builders 

Historic, Listed and   
Traditional Methods 

Lime Plastering 
Stonework 
Cob Walls 

Lime Wash Paints 
Brickwork 

 

Telephone: 
Mr Gary Broom on 
07776 032289 or 

01823 283212 
Listed Heritage Member 
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Who’s who in East Budleigh & Bicton 

Vicar - Rev’d Martin Jacques 
01395 443473  / 07795 025 016 
vicar@rmcommunity.co.uk 
 

Associate Priest – Rev’d Karen Young 

01395 488121 
associatepriest@rmcommunity.co.uk 
 

Churchwardens -  
Marilyn Hobbs 01395 488739  
Paul Kurowski 01395 742942  
churchwarden.as@rmcommunity.co.uk 

Deputy Churchwarden 
Christopher Buckland-Wright  
01395 446781  
 

RMC Administrator  
Fran Mills - 01395 443397  
rmcoffice@rmcommunity.co.uk 
The office at St Peters church is open; 
Mon 1-3, Tues-Thurs 10-12 & Fri 10-2.  
 

Parochial Church Council -  
Secretary - 
Penny Kurowski 01395 742942  
Treasurer -  
Maria Malinowska 07773 218582 
Cashier - Jenny Hill 01395 442140  
Bellringers Captain -  
Alan Murdoch 01395 445230 
Organist - Geoff Aplin 01395 442951  
Church Hall bookings – 01395 443609 
or church office 01395 443397 
 

Parish News Editor - Jess Hill  
ebmag.as@rmcommunity.co.uk 

200 Club 
To make our 200 club 
more profitable - we 

would love to welcome 
more players 

 

The ‘Friends of East Budleigh 
Church’ run a monthly raffle 
throughout the year to help 
raise funds for the upkeep of 
the church and churchyard.  

 

Three winning numbers are 
drawn at the shop at the end 

of each month with three cash  
prizes of £40, £20 and £10 

 

June winners were:- 
1st - £40, Sue Pyne 

2nd - £20, Mr & Mrs Lomas 

3rd - £10, Mr & Mrs D Williams 
 

If you would like to subscribe 
for the 200 Club for 2020, 
please send your name,      

address, telephone number 
and email together with a 

cheque for £5.00 per number 
(£1 per month until the end of 

2020) made payable to  
‘All Saints East Budleigh PCC’ 

c/o Jenny Hill,  
The Old Vicarage,  

Vicarage Road,  
East Budleigh,  

Devon, EX9 7EF 
 

If you would prefer to pay by 
annual direct debit - 

please phone Jenny on   
01395 442140  to arrange. 

mailto:revmartinjacques@gmail.com
mailto:revmartinjacques@gmail.com
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Services in the Raleigh Mission Community - 
August and September 2020 

At the time of writing - we are able to hold a spoken  
service of Holy Communion in each church, each Sunday 

 

For the most up to date information about services at All Saints please 
check; www.raleighmissioncommunity.org.uk   

Date Time 
All Saints  

East Budleigh 

St Michaels  
Otterton 

St Peters  
Budleigh Salterton 

Sunday 2nd 

August 

09:30 Holy Communion     

10:00     Holy Communion 

11:00   Morning Prayer   

Sunday 9th 

09:30 Holy Communion     

10:00     Holy Communion 

11:00   Holy Communion   

Sunday 16th 

09:30 Holy Communion     

10:00     Holy Communion 

11:00   Holy Communion   

Sunday 23rd 

09:30 Holy Communion     

10:00     Holy Communion 

11:00   Holy Communion   

Sunday 30th 

09:30 Holy Communion     

10:00     Holy Communion 

11:00   Holy Communion   

Sunday 6th 
September 

09:30 Holy Communion     

10:00     Holy Communion 

11:00   Holy Communion   

Sunday 13th 

09:30 Holy Communion     

10:00     Holy Communion 

11:00   Holy Communion   

Sunday 20th 

09:30 Holy Communion     

10:00     Holy Communion 

11:00   Holy Communion   

Sunday 27th 

09:30 Holy Communion     

10:00     Holy Communion 

11:00   Holy Communion   

http://www.raleighmissioncommunity.org.uk


35 

 



36 

 


